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March 9, 2020


The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci:

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that would, if enacted, would establish the Locally Preferred Alternative for the RapidRide I Line. This alternative will deliver critical north-south transit between Renton, Kent, and Auburn. The RapidRide I Line is scheduled to begin service in 2023 and is one of the first two RapidRide lines to be developed through King County Metro Transit’s (Metro’s) RapidRide Expansion Program. 

The RapidRide I Line is being launched in coordination with the cities of Renton, Kent, and Auburn. The line is funded through Metro, and Metro is seeking a Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Small Starts Grant for a significant portion of project funding. Adoption of the Alignment Ordinance and Local Preferred Alternative for the I Line is a critical step in moving forward with and acquiring the funding necessary to adhere to the project schedule.

The alignment recommendations described in the attached Locally Preferred Alternative are the result of collaborations between King County and the cities of Renton, Kent, and Auburn,  as well as community organizations, employers, and the public. Metro intensively engaged community partners in this work, including community councils, development associations, senior organizations and facilities, youth and service groups, and other key organizations outlined in Attachment B to the proposed ordinance. 

The RapidRide I Line aligns with the King County Strategic Plan Mobility Goal of delivering a safe, reliable, and seamless network of transportation options to get people and goods where they need to go, when they need to get there, as well as the objective of providing more equitable mobility access and reducing historic gaps. 
The RapidRide program is guided by the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation and King County Metro Service Guidelines. 

Consistent with the goals of the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan, higher frequency and faster and more reliable service on the RapidRide I Line will tie together economically and racially diverse communities, and connect neighborhoods to employment opportunities, commercial and retail centers and recreational activities. The RapidRide I Line corridor serves higher proportions of priority populations as defined by that plan: people of color, those with low-incomes, and people who are linguistically diverse. The equity rationale for the alignment is documented in the attached Equity Impact Review Report.

Implementing the RapidRide I Line supports King County’s sustainability goals and the Strategic Climate Action Plan. Expanding Metro’s RapidRide service will improve the ability of people in King County to travel without single-occupant vehicles and therefore contribute to the goal to reduce countywide greenhouse gas emissions. 

If your staff have questions, please contact Chris O’Claire, Mobility Division Director, King County Metro Transit Department, at 206-477-5801 or Christina.OClaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Shannon Braddock, Deputy Chief of Staff, Office of the Executive
Karen Gill, Director, Council Relations, Office of the Executive
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro Transit Department
	Chris O’Claire, Mobility Division Director, Metro Transit Department 
